
City of Milton-Freewater 

Request for Qualifications 

Design and Construction Engineering 

Locust and Outwest Water Line Extension 
Contract 285 

 

THIS PROJECT IS FUNDED BY A FINANCIAL AWARD  

OF A FORGIVABLE LOAN FROM THE U.S. ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY  

SAFE DRINKING WATER REVOLVING LOAN FUND ADMINISTERED BY THE STATE OF 

OREGON ACTING THROUGH ITS OREGON INFRASTRUCTURE FINANCE AUTHORITY OF 

THE BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT  
 

 

The City of Milton-Freewater, Oregon is seeking interested engineering firms to submit 

a list of pertinent qualifications for completing the design and construction engineering 

for the project described below.  Responses must be sealed and addressed to the City of 

Milton-Freewater, Attn:  Brian Steadman, Public Works Superintendent and will be 

accepted by the Public Works Department, 501 Lamb Street, PO Box 6, Milton-

Freewater, OR  97862 before October 17, 2018 at 2:30 p.m. local time.  Proposers are 

solely responsible for meeting this deadline. 
 

The subject project is the combination of the design and construction engineering of the 

extension of approximately 3,333 feet (3,333’) of one 12 inch (12”) water main line, services up to 

include the meters, fire hydrants and other applicable water line infrastructure requirements.  

Onsite inspection during construction will be required. 
 

The contractor shall not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin or sex in the 

performance of this contract.  The contractor shall carry out applicable requirements of 40 CFR 

Part 33 in the award and administration of contracts awarded under EPA financial assistance 

agreements.  Failure by the contractor to carry out these requirements is a material breach of 

this contract which may result in the termination of this contract or other legally available 

remedies.   
 

This project is for a Public Works Project and is subject to Oregon Prevailing Wage Rates 

https://www.oregon.gov/boli (ORS 279C.800 to 279C.870) or the Davis Bacon Act (40 

U.S.C.3141 to 3148) https://www.wdol.gov/.   
 

Project description and qualification criteria information packets may be obtained by contacting 

Krista Gannon in the Public Works Department at 501 Lamb Street, PO Box 6, Milton-Freewater, 

OR  97862, E-mail:  krista.gannon@milton-freewater-or.gov or phone at 541-938-8270. 
 

The City reserves the right to reject any or all qualifications, to postpone making the award for a 

reasonable length of time, or waive informalities and to accept the qualifications deemed the 

best in the interest of the City considering the experience and equipment of the proposer and 

the time required for completion. 

 


